College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Friday, February 24, 2006

Present:  
Stuart Goldstein (Chair), Sue Wick, Paul Siliciano, Leslie Schiff, Frank Barnwell, Jane Phillips,  Martha Flanders, Ronda Farah, Sarah Corrigan, Robin Wright, Jean Underwood

Not Present:
Tealman Bjoraker, Andrea Kalis

1.  Minutes from the meeting on 1-20-06 were distributed via email by Jean Marie Lindquist. The minutes were reviewed and changes suggested.  Jane Phillips moved to approve the minutes, and Dr. Wick seconded the motion.

2.  Announcements were made early by Dr. Wright who to attended the first half of the meeting.   The Strategic Positioning Taskforce recommendations have been revised and posted on the web at http://www1.umn.edu/systemwide/strategic_positioning/ 

The Assistant Director of Honors position has been posted and applications are due Feb. 20th.  Interviews of three candidates will occur on March 23rd , 24th, and 29th, and CBS faculty representatives on EPC are invited to participate in the interview process.

3.  Old Business:  
CBS Wait List Guidelines were updated by Jane Phillips and Sarah Corrigan and the changes were presented by Jane.  Dr. Wick questioned whether or not students experiencing extenuating circumstances would be able to add themselves to the waitlist on or soon after their assigned registration queue date.  Sarah Corrigan responded that the names of any students who bring unusual circumstances to the attention of CBS Student Services staff are forwarded to departmental staff for consideration.  However, students who do not make their circumstances known may not receive the help they need.

Sarah and Jean Underwood were asked if students were systematically reminded of the waitlist procedure prior to registration.  Currently students are informed during advising appointments regarding how to waitlist, and the information is online, but students are not sent an email reminder.

The committee discussed giving priority access to students taking the class for the first time versus those repeating the class.  Students who receive a D or F in a course usually register for the course or add to the waitlist later than other students unless they anticipated a failing grade at the time of registration.  Students who have “had a shot” at successfully completing the course will not be given priority over those taking it for the first time.  Identifying the status of every student on the waitlist would be prohibitively time-consuming for waitlist managers.  Departments will be unaware of students’ status unless they self-identify.

Honors students should be given priority, all other factors being equal, since there are no other registration advantages associated with the honors program under the current system.

Jane Phillips stated that the office handling PSEO student registration typically contacts the General Biology program if they would like to add a student to the waitlist.  PSEO students will be allowed to waitlist through this process.  Dr. Siliciano and Jane Phillips felt that it is important to give successful PSEO students access to courses such as Biol 1002W.

4.  New Business:

A lab substitution for Biol 1001 was considered.  Biol 1001 lab is not challenging enough for most CBS students, and whether or not to require the lab next year was considered.  It was decided that CBS students should take the lab during the 2006-2007 academic year, otherwise they might be at a disadvantage for later admission to graduate or professional schools that require a year-long sequence with lab (e.g. UW Madison School of Pharmacy).

Dr. Wright and Jane Phillips submitted a general description of a new lab setup for discussion.  The new lab might be a preparatory course for research, and involve open lab hours as a pilot for the new course sequence for majors.  It was decided that revamping the entire Biol 1001 lab would be too much effort for one academic year.  

An alternative plan was proposed whereby Jane will check Cognos to see which sections of Biol 1001 had the highest registration of CBS students, and several sections will be reserved for incoming CBS freshmen at Orientation.  The General Biology program has also contacted CBS Student Services with sections that should be reserved and advertised to incoming freshmen at summer orientation.  

Jane will consult with the General Biology program about surveying former Biol 1001 students to see which labs they found most interesting in the past.  Dr. Wick, Jane, and others may then develop some new labs (e.g. the cat genome project) to replace some of the less popular lab projects (e.g. computer simulations).

Pay and credit for Directed Research 
The committee discussed whether or not students could receive pay and credit for the same hours of work on a directed research project.  Martha Flanders stated that the Neuroscience department would not allow students to be paid for the two credits of research required in the major.  Dr. Goldstein shared Dr. Simmons’ opinion that students should not be paid for research completed for credit.  Other faculty pointed out that since students would be more attracted to projects in labs where the research budget allowed pay, certain faculty would be at a competitive disadvantage to attract undergraduates to their labs.  Some faculty would not be willing or able to offer pay to all undergraduates in their lab.  These factors would potentially reduce the number of research opportunities available to undergraduates.  The committee did not put this issue to a vote, but all agreed that students should not be paid for research projects receiving credit.  As in the past, these hours must be kept separate.
The following New Business items were not addressed and will be added to the next agenda: (1) Completing a CBS degree while in professional school, (2) Increasing CBS credits taken by CBS students, and (3) Notifying CBS faculty of EPC minutes.
Meeting adjourned
